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Dear all,

Welcome to our fourth edition of the Ursuline News - the final one for this half term. 

It has been an eventful half term with numerous opportunities for our students to enjoy 

additional enrichment opportunities. We are blessed to have so many wonderful places to 

explore! I would encourage families to take advantage of this during the half term break. To 

get you started, here is a link to the Top 26 free museums in London 

https://www.visitlondon.com/things-to-do/sightseeing/london-attraction/museum/free-

museums-in-London.

All of our students will also receive homework to complete over the break. For Year 11, this 

will be preparation for their mock examinations. Please do ensure that all work is completed 

and (if possible) take the time to talk about the work. Research has proven that parental 

involvement in their child’s education has a significant impact not just on academic 

success, but this is also very important for wellbeing. 

I have been impressed by FOSTUR who have supplied our students with equipment to use 

in the playground (skipping ropes and hula hoops). They also provided items to upgrade 

the toilet facilities for our students. This is a group I would thoroughly recommend all 

parents to join, but especially Year 7 parents. You can contact FOSTUR at 

fosturatse10@gmail.com .

I am looking forward to the next half term already! It has been wonderful that we have all 

had time to reacclimatise to life moving around the building to various lessons. Following 

the break, I expect all students to be on time for each of their lessons. Failure to do so will 

result in appropriate sanctions. In the meantime, I would welcome your support by asking 

you to remind your child of the importance of arriving at every lesson in a timely fashion, 

keen and eager to learn. /…
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I hope your children shared their experiences of Black History Month with you. You can see 

our Cultural Celebration presentation on the website.

Finally, many have been enquiring about the long-standing future of our school. Some have 

asked if we are joining a Multi Academy Trust (MAT). Currently, we have no plans to do 

this. Our Governing Body will establish a focus group to explore options available to us, and 

this will be done in a carefully considered manner. The focus group will be established by 

February 2022 and there will be opportunities for staff and families to be involved too. So in 

the meantime, the news is that there is no news. 

Wishing you all a good half term break. God bless,

Ms Kathleen M Faherty

Headteacher

Twice weekly testing over the October half-term

Thank you for your continued support with Covid-19 home testing. 

We know how important it is for you to be able to send your children 

to school.

You should encourage your children to continue testing and report

results twice a week, at home, throughout the October half-term 

school holiday and make sure your child takes a test before returning to 

school. All results should be reported, even if your result is negative 
or void.

Your children should have enough test kits for the half-term break. You can 

help them to take the test and report their results. Testing is free of charge. 

If you do still require more home testing kits to continue testing over 

half term, you can also order more online through gov.uk or collect 
from your local pharmacy.

By testing your child twice a week over half term, you will help us to reduce 

transmission of Coronavirus, keep children in school at St Ursula’s and the 

[name of setting] open to minimise disruption to their education and to you 

and your household.
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On Wednesday 20th October, all our KS3 students 
participated in the Eastside Online's KS3 Black 
History Month Livestream Workshop. They joined 
other classes around the country to participate in an 
exciting live streamed creative experience with Poet 
Eastside facilitators to celebrate Black History Month. 
Students were guided through short interactive tasks 
which explored mental health and wellbeing. They 
were encouraged to add their ideas to the live online 
whiteboard. We are looking forward to lots of 
wonderful, creative and interesting ideas from our 
students.

Black History Month activities
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World Mission Sunday 
24th October 2021 

World Mission Sunday is celebrated in every Catholic community 
in the world. It’s a moment of grace to express solidarity with 
our brothers and sisters in Christ who are living in situations of 
poverty, violence and oppression. Every parish, school and 
community is invited to join this special event, and every penny, 
pound and prayer you give to Missio helps missionaries 
everywhere continue their work.

This World Mission Sunday, get inspired by women reaching out 
across religious divides to heal their community.
The Women’s Interfaith Council is supported by Missio and 
features in our World Mission Sunday campaign this year 
.https://youtu.be/iWDFh4WWGIk
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Gospel reading - Sunday 24th October

Mark 10: 46-52 -Jesus heals blind Bartimaeus

‘As Jesus left Jericho with his disciples and a large crowd, Bartimaeus (that is, 

the son of Timaeus), a blind beggar, was sitting at the side of the road. When he 

heard that it was Jesus of Nazareth, he began to shout and to say, ‘Son of David, 

Jesus, have pity on me.’ And many of them scolded him and told him to keep 

quiet, but he only shouted all the louder, ‘Son of David, have pity on me.’ Jesus 

stopped and said, ‘Call him here.’ So they called the blind man. ‘Courage,’ they 

said ‘get up; he is calling you.’ So throwing off his cloak, he jumped up and went 

to Jesus. Then Jesus spoke, ‘What do you want me to do for you?’ ‘Rabbuni,’ the 

blind man said to him, ‘Master, let me see again.’ Jesus said to him, ‘Go; your 

faith has saved you.’ And immediately his sight returned and he followed him 
along the road’.

Reflectin
A relationship with Jesus allows us to have the courage to 
believe in times of need and in times of fulfillment. Bartimaeus 
is a blind man seeking to be able to see again. He confides in 
Jesus to make that happen. He shows his faith by stepping up 
and calling for Jesus to heal him. He shows courage in being 
able to approach and ask for something so grand. He shows that 
he believes in a higher power and he trusts that he will be taken 
care of.
In this passage, we learn about the importance of having the 
courage to ask for help. Asking for help in a time of need takes 
courage and risk. In this passage, Bartimaeus could have stayed 
quiet and could have just let the presence of Jesus escape him; 
he could have let his opportunity to ask for help pass. Jesus, at 
the end of the passage, lets him know that his faith saved him. 
It’s important to believe in your faith and believe in receiving 
help or asking for it. Doing so does not make you weak and 
does not make you seem selfish. It allows you to be open to 
your faith and believe in something.

Jesus is the way of light, and of healing, so that nothing inside ourselves can block us from 
receiving the light of God, the light of his love. Lighten our burdens lord, and enlighten our 
darkness and may we walk in your ways.
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PPEs for Year 11s starting Monday 1st

November until Friday 19th November 2021

The PPE timetable is available on the school website and a paper
copy was provided to all students this week. This timetable sets out
the day and time of each exam including any practical assessments in
the first week back after half term.

Year 11 pupils should be aware of our expectations for the PPEs
following their exams assembly with Mr Mandalos. If you or your
child has any questions, please do contact the school. It is very
important that we run these exams in line with the Joint Council for
Qualifications (JCQ) Information for Candidates for Written
Examinations. This information should be studied carefully by all
students, parents and carers to ensure that the rules and regulations
of the PPEs are fully understood. More information, including a video
highlighting standard JCQ rules and regulations in examinations, is
available on the exams section of the school website.

PPEs will be held in the Sports Hall and students not in exams will be
in silent study in their normal lesson classrooms. Any students with
access arrangements will have these in place and will be spoken to
separately by Mrs Ferreira (SENCo) or Mrs Taylor (Exams Officer) to
ensure they understand their arrangements.

The JCQ rules include:

• Pupils must be on time for all exams

• Pupils must not take watches, notes, mobile phones, iPods, MP3/4
players, smartwatches into the exam room

• Pupils must not talk, try to communicate with, or disturb other
pupils in the exam room

• Any pencil cases must be completely clear and see through

• Small, plastic water bottles must be completely clear with any
labels removed and contain water only.
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REMEMBER!

Pupils are responsible 
for bringing any 

additional equipment 
with them each day. 

Some exams for 
example may require 
calculators, pencils, a 

ruler or maths 
equipment. 

Make sure you have 
checked with your 
teacher what you 

need for each exam.

Answers should only 
be written in black pen 
unless the exam paper 

instructs otherwise. 

Pupils must bring at 
least TWO BLACK 

PENS with them to 
each exam. 

GOOD LUCK 
EVERYONE!
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In English Black History Month and National Poetry Day are being 

celebrated. Ms Cahalane’s Year 9 class studied the wonderful Maya Angelou 

poem, ‘Still I Rise’, and wrote their own poetry, inspired by Dr Angelou’s 

work. Here is one poem, to inspire us all, by Doris U:

Still I Stand

You Step on me with your pointed heels

And spread me across the hot yellow sands but

Still, like a soldier, I stand

You may look at me in awe and in envy and

Use your hot-hearted comments to command me

But like a penguin amongst the cold, I stand

Does my identity by itself cause violence?

And do you hate to see me shine?

Like a sunflower in its natural habitat, I stand

Like a bird amongst trees, I stand

Like one proud woman that stands

With all others like me, tall, long, proud and suave, 

I stand, I stand, I stand.

By Doris U (9F)
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MFL Stephen Spender 
Translation competition.

Well done to all the students who submitted an entry for this 
competition back in the academic year 20/21 (Before the summer). 

We had entries from students in Y7, 8 and 9. 

Entries were made for poems in French, Spanish, Italian, 
Polish, Yoruba and Japanese, showcasing a huge passion for a 
range of different languages in our school. 

WE HAVE JUST RECEIVED NEWS FROM THE COMPETITION 
THAT 2 OF OUR ENTRIES MADE THE COMMENDEES LIST! 

This means their names will appear in the Prize’s booklet and 
also on the Trust’s website (www.stephen-spender.org).
This is an amazing feat as this was a global competition with A 
HUGE AMOUNT OF ENTRIES!

Rebecca C (8U)  -
Polish Poem  

Matilda G (8C) –
Italian Poem

If you would like to join the virtual celebration of this event, you can 
sign up at :  

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/stephen-spender-prize-

celebration-event-2021-tickets-191035390997
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Junior Leadership Team update

Hello, and welcome to our second JLT section of the newsletter! This past week has 

been busy, but it’s just about settled as we all work towards the exams that are to come. 

Masterclasses, practice questions, study timetables - it’s enough to stress anyone out, 

and it can have an impact on our mental health. It’s important that everyone knows how 

to take care of their mind, and most importantly know that you are never alone - and that 

is why we wore yellow on Thursday the 8th!

The turnout was amazing, with everyone coming to school wearing something yellow, 

whether it be a scarf, headband or paper crown! It was comforting to all of us students to 

know that so many people cared about mental health, and reassuring to know that it is 

something that everybody deals with, and we are there as a community to support each 

other. We’d like to remind everyone that the SWO’s office is open to all those who need 

it, as well as the R&R room. For students who feel as though they need extra support, 

Kimberly (our school’s designated counsellor) is also a viable option. To contact her and 

book an appointment please go through the corridor where the premise office is located, 

there you will find a grey box addressed to Kimberly where you can submit your qualms 

and worries! Be sure to add your full name, house and year group so that she can 

contact you ASAP! Please remember that you never have to go through rough times 

alone.

Friday the 9th was Enrichment Day, and each year group were able to engage in a 

plethora of different activities, from theatre workshops to trips to art galleries and football 

stadiums. Enrichment days give us an opportunity to expand our education to things we 

wouldn’t normally learn or do as well as a general break from the usually stressful school 

week or month, in a fun environment with our friends. I hope we can speak for us all 

when we say that we all enjoyed enrichment day very much. The Year 11 trip was 

amazing, as we walked where we have only seen footballers on TV! Olivia K in Year 10 

who went on a trip to Hayward Gallery told us about how she “found the enrichment day 

super fun […] the gallery had some amazing pieces of artwork and it was very 

impressive! The boat trip was also really fun as well as I was with my friends […] It was 

so nice to be out and about in London with my year!” She says she “can’t wait for future 

enrichment days!”

Wednesday was the Year 7 settling-in evening, and we hope it was helpful to students 

and parents alike. Year sevens - you’re almost at the end of your first half-term at 

secondary school, congratulations! We hope you’re enjoying what St Ursula’s has to 

offer, and if not, we are here to listen to your concerns and make a change.

Ultimately, it’s been an exciting week, and a time when we have learnt a lot of new 

things. As we write this, it is the feast day of the Blessed Carlos Acutis, the youngest 

contemporary person to be beatified. On this day we reflect on all of his loving acts of 

kindness, and aspire to be like him, using our knowledge and skills to help others.

The JLT
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'THE IS NOT WHAT I EXPECTED' WRITING COMPETITION WINNERS

Miss Deegan and Ms Cahalane launched a Flash Fiction competition 
at the end of summer term, with the rule that the line 'This is not what 

I expected’ had to appear in the text in each entry!

Many pupils entered and the quality of writing was phenomenal, but 
Miss Deegan and Ms Cahalane have now reached a decision! 

The winners are….
1. Lily G. 9C

2. Wemi A. 9A
3. Nicole S.  11U

The pupils who have earned a place on the shortlist and will 
all earn 3 house points are….: 

Anna-Belle A. (8) and Gabrielle F. (11)

Well done to all who entered! 

Week Ending
22 October 2021
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Over summer Miss Deegan held a library poster competition. 
The entries were amazing and pupils put copious effort into 
their designs. The time has come to announce the winner! 

1st:  Anna-Belle A. 8C! 

Also, congratulations to ….
2nd: Louisa C. 9U
3rd: Grace T. 9U
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This term, Miss Deegan advertised for 2 library assistants 
from each year. She had 66 applications, and competition was 

so fierce that Miss Deegan has decided to hire 3 pupils per 
year, and in year 11 even more! 

Your new Library Assistant Year Teams are…

YEAR 7:
Olivia N.  7U
Deborah S. 7U 
Mirabelle 7C

YEAR 8
Anna-Belle A. 8C 
Emma Angel S. 8C 
Maisy A. 8U 

YEAR 9
Praise N. 9A
Nomshu J-J 9E
Esther A. 9E

For those who did not get the role, well done on your application, 
and Miss Deegan will be contacting people who made her shortlist 
about the newly created position of ‘Reading Ambassador’ soon…

YEAR 10
Jeslyn O. 10A
Anne-Mei O. 10U
Susannah H. F. 10C

YEAR 11
Veronika P. 11U
Seun I. 11A
Victoria A. 11U
Gabrielle F. 11A
Keira Apedo 11C
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Black and British: A Short Essential History
David Olusoga, Non-Fiction. 
When did Africans first come to Britain? 
Who are the well-dressed black children in 
Georgian paintings? Why did the American 
Civil War disrupt the Industrial Revolution? 
These and many other questions are 
answered in this essential introduction to 
1800 years of the Black British history: from 
the Roman Africans who guarded Hadrian's 
Wall right up to the present day.

This Book is Anti-Racist by Tiffany Jewell; 
illustrated by Aurélia Durand. (2020)
Who are you? What is racism? Where does it come 
from? Why does it exist? What can you do to 
disrupt it? Learn about social identities, the history 
of racism and resistance against it, and how you 
can use your anti-racist lens and voice to move the 
world toward equity and liberation. Gain a deeper 
understanding of your anti-racist self as you 
progress through 20 chapters that spark 
introspection, reveal the origins of racism that we 
are still experiencing and give you the courage and 
power to undo it. Each chapter builds on the 
previous one as you learn more about yourself and 
racial oppression. Exercise prompts get you 
thinking and help you grow with the knowledge.

Black History (365) 
Fiction and Non-Fiction 

Reading List: 

https://tinyurl.com
/yjbwrd9r
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The School for Good and Evil by Soman Chainani
Every four years, two girls are kidnapped from the village
of Gavaldon. Legend has it these lost children are sent to
the School for Good and Evil, the fabled institution
where they become fairytale heroes or villains. Sophie,
the most beautiful girl in town, has always dreamed of
her place at the School for Good while her friend
Agatha, with her dark disposition seems destined for the
School for Evil. But when the two are kidnapped they
find their fortunes reversed.

Murder Most Unladylike by Robin Stevens
When Daisy Wells and Hazel Wong set up their very own
deadly secret detective agency at Deepdean School for
Girls, they struggle to find any truly exciting mysteries to
investigate. But then Hazel discovers the Science
Mistress, Miss Bell, lying dead in the Gym. She thinks it
must all have been a terrible accident - but when she and
Daisy return five minutes later, the body has disappeared.
Now the girls know a murder must have taken place - and
there's more than one person at Deepdean with a motive.

A Place Called Perfect by Helena Duggan
Violet hates living in Perfect. Why does everyone
have to wear special glasses to stop them going
blind? What are the strange noises in the night and
why is Mum acting so weird? Then Dad disappears
and Violet is determined to uncover the truth with
the help of the mysterious Boy. But returning
normality to Perfect is a battle they never imagined.
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RBG Poetry Competition

In celebration of National Poetry Day on October 7th, we are 

inviting all students from Greenwich borough schools to enter 

our poetry competition.

The theme for National Poetry Day is: CHOICE

Pupils can write any type of poem that you like inspired by the theme 

of choice. Maximum number of lines is 20.

Pupils must include your full name, year, and school in your entry. 

There will be a winner and runner up for each key stage. Key Stages 1-5 

can enter 

Pupils must sign up to this Google Classroom and submit their entry there 

if they would like to participate!

CODE: c3i2cly
DEADLINE: Monday 8th November

Miss Deegan will then email the entries to the competition! Good Luck! 
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Every pupil at St Ursula’s has access to our wonderful online library system 
and eBook platform. Pupils can search online for books to pick up in person 
or reserve, and also to read online. There are thousands of books to choose 
from and curated reading lists to assist book choice! 

Oliver Library System
https://stursulas.oliverasp.co.uk/library/home/news

ePlatform Ebooks
https://stursulascs.eplatform.co/

An instruction manual on how pupils can access all online content is 
available (along with all other library links) on the library padlet page: 
https://padlet.com/stulibrary/klnusczmsjdv3qta

Pupils should also join the Library Google Classroom Bulletin Board to 
receive service updates and ask questions. They must use their School 

Google Account to join:  n4wa3ii

In addition to the ePlatform website, pupils can download 
the ePlatform eBook reader as an app to their home device 
and read on a tablet, smartphone or mobile computer, and 

they can also download content to read offline! 
https://stursulascs.eplatform.co/help/apps/eplatform-app
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The library does not charge overdue fees; however,
some books have been overdue for more than a year,
and over 1,000 in total are overdue. Pupils have been
given printouts of any books that are overdue by more
than 30 days. If the book has been lost or irreparably
damaged, it should be paid for on ParentPay in the
‘Library Fee’ section. The cost of the books are on the
printout. Arrangements for book swaps can be made if
necessary upon request.

A ‘Library Fee’ section is available in ParentPay and it
will show as “£1-£75” on your ParentPay account; this
is not a charge, but simply a facility for you to enter
your own amount should your child have lost one of
the books on the overdue notice. No action is required
until you are contacted. You can also use this facility to
donate towards the library for book-buying.

OVERDUE AND LOST BOOK FEES
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